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Jameson Road Landfill Site Community 
Update 
Month Number of reports Types of report 

May 525 Mainly Odour 

June 171 Mainly Odour 

July 245 Mainly Odour 

 

Current Situation 
We are still receiving odour complaints from affected members of the community and 
whilst we believe that compliance with the notice will significantly reduce the risk of odour 
impacts (potential intensity and duration) on the local community, we understand there are 
still odours being detected. Some of these are in the early hours of the morning. 

We are requiring Transwaste to identify and reduce these odour sources. We continue to 
maintain a community presence and, if appropriate, will consider further enforcement 
actions. 

 

Regulatory enforcement 
In recent updates, we stated that we had not lifted the suspension notice at the Jameson 
Road site. The landfill permit still remains suspended for the acceptance of anything 
other than inert waste. 

We met with Transwaste this week to understand exactly where they are up to on site. 
They believe that they have completed the actions required to satisfy the steps within the 
notice.  

We will not lift the suspension until the works meet our satisfaction and modern landfill 
standards.  We will continue frequent inspections and drone flights to ensure this is the 
case.  This includes overnight odour assessments over the next few days. 

 

Next Steps 
We will be having further discussions with Transwaste to clearly understand their future 
intentions for the site, hold them to account for their future operations and provide 
assurance that the impact of their business operations on the community are better 
managed. 

This will include auditing and inspections of the operations and in particular - 

• the landfill gas management, 

• leachate management, 

• waste acceptance procedures. 
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We will also place a high level of scrutiny on the engineering, construction and operation in 
the newest landfill cell. 

 

Compliance Assessment Forms 
Members of the public have previously requested copies of our compliance assessments 
at the site. We promised to release them as soon as we were able to. 

We are currently in the process of placing a number of those compliance reports on the 
Jameson Road website at Information on Jameson Road Landfill Site, Fleetwood, 
Lancashire - Environment Agency - Citizen Space (environment-agency.gov.uk).   

As the regulation and investigation is still current, we will not be able to answer direct 
questions about the content of the reports.  We will attend the next community liaison 
group meeting where we can update representatives from the community.    


